The East Side Planning Initiative: 

Status Report

Wind Down of ESPI – Phase Two

In February 2004 three ‘regional’ working groups were added to the ESPI process/committee structure. (See ManitobaWildlands.org for full description of ESPI committees, etc. http://manitobawildlands.org/lup_espi.htm)  The working groups (South, Central, and North) were assigned the task of arriving at recommendations for the ESPI status report to the minister. No mechanisms for the participants in these working groups to exchange information, discuss potential recommendations, or to review the draft ESPI report were put in place. Access to the ESPI Table or the ESPI Advisory Committee was also not part of the work plan for the working groups.

Manitoba Wildlands staff participated in all southern working group meetings, undertook record keeping, and tracked recommendations. No such civil society or NGO services were available to the other two working groups. The ESPI secretariat did not take steps to ensure that output from these working groups was of similar structure or format. No standards for format of recommendations, relevance or consistency with the ESPI terms of reference, criteria or content sought, or standard for consensus were provided.

During the period between spring 2004 and the public release of the ESPI status report by Minister Struthers in November 2004, the set of recommendations was reviewed and re-worded without context. The recommendations language was discussed in several ESPI Table and First Nation Council summer 2004 meetings, without any review of the draft report in its entirety.

When these regional working group meetings began, Manitoba Wildlands identified an increased risk to the ESPI terms of reference – and posted specific information about the ESPI goals, terms of reference, and procedural standards on its web site.  (http://manitobawildlands.org/lup_tor.htm) 

From late May to October 2004, email distribution of minutes, reports, recommendation documents, and the draft ESPI status report ceased. Only select individuals had access to electronic copies of ESPI materials.

Several meetings were held during summer 2004 to discuss recommendations.  These meetings were attended by various participants on the First Nations Council, and some members of the ESPI Table. No minutes were made available or posted on the government hosted ESPI web site for these meetings, the working group meetings, or most meetings held earlier in 2004 for the ESPI Table or combined Table and First Nations Council. 

By mid summer, Manitoba Wildlands, the Boreal Forest Network, and The Wilderness Committee concluded that lack of access to the report, recommendations, and other materials was a serious problem. Paper documents were manually transcribed so as to be made available electronically, and/or translated to pdf format. A password-protected “web vault” was established to hold all available ESPI materials. Manitoba Wildlands continues to provide access to participants, media, researchers and ENGOs.  ESPI documents, analysis, etc. will continue to be added.

The ESPI report transmitted to the minister in late August 2004 was not provided to the members of the ESPI Table and committees. Ultimately there was no review of the full report – or any of the language surrounding the recommendations.  Nor was there any consensus, or sign off by members of the ESPI Table or the First Nation Council of the version of the report which was transmitted to the minister.

In Ministerial meetings at the end of October 2004, two cabinet ministers affirmed that they had not seen the report, did not yet know what was contained in the recommendations. Yet questions and discussion initiated by the ministers during that meeting reflected specific content from recommendations in the report.

Throughout the period of time from spring 2004 until release of the report and response to the report in late 2004, Executive Council and staff consistently indicated that the ESPI was NOT a government process, that it was independent of government, and that they did not know what was going on in the wind-down of ESPI Phase Two. However, all contracted ESPI staff reported to the executive of Manitoba Conservation. ESPI secretariat staff were seconded from that department.  Both attended weekly meetings with Cabinet staff to report and plan the next stage of their duties.  

The report, as released in November 2004, omitted the joint recommendations submitted by Manitoba environmental organizations working on the east side. Other submissions from Manitoba communities, civil society, or scientists may have also been omitted.  Certainly recommendations in the report do not reflect any of the Manitoba ENGO recommendations.  Members of the ESPI Table publicly stated that they had never received the report (as transmitted to the minister in August or as released in November); had never had an opportunity to review it; or signed off on its content. Media interviews with members of the ESPI Table, to this effect, also occurred.

Two press releases contain the full response to date from the Conservation Minister and the Manitoba government to this report.

These can be found at:

http://www.gov.mb.ca/chc/press/top/2004/11/2004-11-16-01.html
http://www.gov.mb.ca/chc/press/top/2004/12/2004-12-13-03.html
To date, public registry files, and the ESPI web site are incomplete, with no clear record of decision making, or who attended meeting during most of 2004. There is verbal and email indication that the report itself is being reprinted to include materials omitted.

It is not clear which recommendations will be ‘acted on’ by the Manitoba government, or whether Phase III for the ESPI will unfold.  More seriously, the ESPI report, both July and August drafts during summer 2004, and the version released by government, openly contradict the terms of reference for the ESPI. Contradictions or omissions of public policy and the regulatory framework regarding the east side of Manitoba are also evident in the report. And most serious – to date no land use planning has begun, no recommendations specific to a plan for the east side are in place for action, and no mechanism to support community planning is evident. No public review or comments period regarding the ESPI Phase II report will occur.  This is in contrast to reports filed regarding the previous Phases of ESPI.

The only land use planning underway on the East Side of Manitoba has been initiated by the First Nations signatory to the Protected Areas Accord.

The most recent government press release indicates that a new East Side /First Nations council has been appointed, and had its first meeting. There is no public information, and the minister’s office has not responded to requests to provide the names of the persons on that council.

ESPI – Some Options & Next Steps 

The current situation is chaotic. Developers do not know what will happen next. Communities do not know what will happen next. Dispositions and permits continue to be issued on the east side – as they were during Phase One and Two of the ESPI. (mineral exploration, lodges, outfitters, tourism operators, winter roads, forestry roads, reopening of a mine)

The communities are wondering if any land use planning is going to occur. Some communities are assuming that the ESPI will now deliver their access road, and the east side highway.  Manitoba Hydro has several public versions of what its interests and intents are regarding the east side. (The utility’s Phase One ESPI public review comments indicated that all transmission corridors and hydro stations should proceed, as these did not interfere with land use planning or have any environmental impacts.  The utility also indicated that all protected areas establishment should stop until after all ESPI processes were complete.) During the 2004 Wuskwatim hearings, Manitoba Hydro remained consistent in its contention that transmission corridors do not have any effects on the boreal environment, including when those corridors are 500 feet wide or more.

It is unclear if and how the ‘newly formed East Side Council’ will  function and whether other groups and interests will be represented on this Council. There is no indication of whether professional facilitation or other efforts to attempt to refocus this process are in the works. Past precedent would indicate that ongoing efforts to make constructive recommendations with regards to the structure and functioning of a land use planning process for the east side will be ignored.

The tendency to secrecy, lack of public information, and avoidance of public policy in recent and the new ‘phase’ of the ESPI continues to put these boreal forests and watersheds, and the communities at risk.  The lack of support and resources to enable communities to undertake occupancy or traditional use studies, and community plans does not bode well for hopes of a large area conservation-based land use planning process that is informed by local-level community planning.
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